REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: AUGUST 24, 2016

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGE%

BY: RAMIRO S. ADEVA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS /CITY ENGINEER @

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO SEEK BIDS FOR THE OLD AGOURA PARK
EQUESTRIAN ARENA FOOTING REPLACEMENT PROJECT;
NIB 16-04

Staff is requesting authorization to seek bids for the Old Agoura Park Equestrian Arena
Footing Replacement Project; NIB 16-04. The scope of work consists of removing and
replacing the existing equestrian arena footing with a more well-draining footing
material, as well as adding sub-base to the footing to help facilitate drainage and to
stabilize the footing. A sub-surface drainage system consisting of filter fabric,
perforated pipe, and gravel will also be installed within the sub-grade of the horse arena
to help carry water away from the facility.

The adopted FY 2016/17 budget includes Prop A Maintenance and Servicing Funds to
cover the project costs. Staff expects to return to Council in October for the contract
award and commence construction shortly thereafter, with expected project completion
in November 2016.

This item has been reviewed by the Community Services Subcommittee and various
representatives from the Old Agoura Homeowner's Association. Maintenance
contractors were also contacted for feedback in preparation of the project’s plans and
specifications.

RECOMMENDATION

Staff respectfully recommends the City Council approve the authorization to seek bids
for the Old Agoura Park Equestrian Arena Footing Replacement Project; NIB 16-04.



